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HILLARYS PRIMARY SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER #9 

12th June 2018 
 

CONNECTED COMMUNITY – ENGAGED EDUCATORS – SUCCESSFUL STUDENTS 

 
I will be taking some Long Service Leave from tomorrow until the start of Term 3. Mr Di 

Felice will be the Acting Principal in my absence. I wish everyone well for the remainder of 
the term and look forward to seeing all again on July 17th (July 16th being a pupil free day). 

 
BOARD MEMBER 
Due to the departure of one of the Board members, we are now seeking a replacement. 

Attached is information on the School Board and a nomination form which should be 
completed in full and received by 3:00pm Tuesday 19th June. If you feel you may be able 

to contribute, please do consider nominating. Should more than one nomination be received, 
a vote will be held. For more information, please contact Natasha Couzens (Board Chair) on 
0402228394. 

  
TALENT SHOW 

Congratulations to all the students who participated (and tried out) in the Talent Show held 
last Friday. There are certainly some gifted children in their respective arts and it was a 
pleasure to be witness to their talents. 

 
SCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY 

The run for each year level will be held this Friday and commences at 9:45am for the Year 
1’s. We wish the competitors well. Please see the attached sheet for approximate starting 
times for Years 2 – 6. 

 
LIGHTNING CARNIVAL 

Our Year 5 and 6 students will participate in the annual Lightning Carnival held at Kingsway 
Reserve on Friday 22nd June. Parents are welcome to attend and support each of the teams. 
We will be fielding football, soccer, netball and modcrosse teams. Good luck to all! 

 
P&C MEETING 

To be held in the school library commencing 7pm on Tuesday 19th June. All are welcome to 
attend. 

 
WHERE WILL YOU BE IN 2019? 
With changes to staffing procedures, it has become increasingly important for schools to have 

accurate information about projected student enrolments as well as contact information. We 
thank all families that have completed and returned the forms indicating their intentions for 

next year and confirmed contact information. If you haven’t done so already, please send 
details to the school office. Anyone considering a move to a new Primary School for next year 
should have made plans and contacted the school to ensure they are planning staffing and 

rooms for your child’s arrival.  Please advise the school if your circumstances change 
between now and the start of the school year in February 2019.  

http://www.hillarysps.wa.edu.au/
mailto:hillarys.ps@education.wa.edu.au
http://hillarysps.wa.edu.au/
http://bit.ly/2qtMxGI
http://bit.ly/2qtMxGI
https://goo.gl/forms/UB6N8wdpZKMg0RYC2
https://goo.gl/forms/UB6N8wdpZKMg0RYC2
http://hillarysps.wa.edu.au/information/school-communication-app/
mailto:gtsu@education.wa.edu.au
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Ron Chesny, Principal 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
Is your child born between 1st July 2014 and 30th June 2015? 

 
We are now inviting enrolments into Kindergarten for 2019. Applications for Kindergarten 

children have a closing date of Friday 20th July 2018. Application forms are available 
from the front office or on the school’s website http://hillarysps.wa.edu.au/wp-
content/uploads/2014/06/2014-ENROLMENT-FORM-UPDATED-VERSION.pdf Please pass on 

the message. 
 

 

Formal Student Semester Reports Emailed to Parents 

To ensure all student formal reports are sent to the appropriate email addresses, please 
contact the front office if you have recently changed addresses or are unsure of what email 

address we have on our system. It is imperative that all details are accurate. Thank 

you   

 

 
ENGAGED EDUCATORS 

 
 

 
 

 
 

MATHS 

This year the Numeracy Committee have created a series of Maths Packs that can be 
borrowed from the library to help your child to increase their knowledge and skills in Maths in 
a fun, hands on and engaging way.  

Please find attached flyers that explain what is included in these packs and how to borrow 

these.  
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Faction Cross Country- Friday 15th June 

Races will begin at 9.45am with the Year 1 students; girls followed by boys, and then 
progress through the year levels. Each event will take between 5 and 10 minutes. As a rough 

guide only we are aiming to race the Year 1-3’s between 9.45 and 10.35 (recess) and then 
complete Year 4-6 between 11.05 and 12.10pm. Please be aware that although we will 

endeavour to keep to this agenda, there may be unforeseen circumstances e.g. inclement 
weather, which may require a change of plan. Please be aware that we cannot be held to 
these times. 

Students are reminded to wear their faction shirts, shorts/skirts and suitable running shoes. 

Everyone who finishes earns valuable points for their faction. Good luck to all competitors. 

Year 5 & 6 Lightning Carnival- Friday 22nd June 

Students who have been selected to compete in this year's Lightning Carnival will be 
receiving their information note this week. Please note that the permission slip is only 

required to be returned to school if parent contact or health information has changed since 
returning the Multiple Excursion Permission Form earlier this year. Payment for the bus 

should be received by Friday 15th June.  

Students will compete in one of the sports- AFL, soccer, modcrosse or netball- between 
9.40 am and 1.40 pm after which time the presentations will occur for all sports at the 

netball courts. Spectators are very welcome to cheer the teams on. Please note that the 
buses will be leaving school by 8.50 am SHARP. If students are unable to attend on the day 
parents are asked to inform the office by 8.30 am to assist in preparations for the day. 

 

 

 

Power Pack 

The sessions for the following two weeks are as follows, weather permitting: 

Tuesday 12 June         - 7.55am 

Wednesday 13 June   - 3.00pm 

Friday 15 June             - NO session due to Faction Cross Country 

Tuesday 19 June         - 7.55am 

Wednesday 20 June   - 3.00pm 

Friday 22 June              - NO session due to Lightning Carnival 

http://www.hillarysps.wa.edu.au/
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ATTENDANCE 

MATTERS!
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SUCCESSFUL STUDENTS 
 

PRINCIPAL AWARD  
 

Hayley E  C3 
 

AWARDS 
 

Shaymus Mc  B1 Florence E B1 Marlee P B2 Alissia K B2 

Summer E  B3 Joel T  B3 Rhys W B4 Hugo W B4 
Isobel R  B5 Katelin C B5 Lachlan O B6 Sophie R B6 

Samuel W  A1 Marcus L A1 Charlie H A2 Izzy S  A2 
Zara C  A4 Dylan Mc A4 Raymond L A6 Paige P A6 
Jack P   C1 Mikenna L C1 Travis D C2 Amelie E C2 

Mya H   C3 Jack H C3 Charlie S C4 Mitchell C C4 
Max N   C5 Thomas T C5 Bianca N C6 Ethan R C6 

Regan S  E1 Abbie M D1 Harry M D1 
Nate G  D2 Layla O D2 Matisse W D3 Zailey R D3 
Kaleb L  C1 Indie S A2 Tayla C B2  

Lucas S  Science   Sophie D Science  

 

 
 
 

 
 

Super 10's Tennis Team selection news 

After a rigorous regime of competition over the past 12 months, culminating in a 

selection event last weekend, both Kade F and Lucas F from year 5 have been selected by Tennis West to 

train and compete as part of the Super 10's team at the State Tennis Centre over the next few months. This 

is a huge achievement for both boys and it comes as a result of their skill, determination and incredible 

work ethic. Congratulations boys and we wish you all the best for the competition ahead.   

 

 

 

See attached taken from A Mighty Girl Facebook Page 

 

 

http://www.hillarysps.wa.edu.au/
mailto:hillarys.ps@education.wa.edu.au


75 Lymburner Drive | Hillarys | 6025 | Ph: 9307 6365 | Fax: 9307 8511 | Canteen: 9307 8466 
www.hillarysps.wa.edu.au | email:  hillarys.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

MUSIC 2018 

Semester 2 
June 201 8 

                                      
 

Dear Parents, 

                      
In Music for semester 2, we are going to be exploring different musical instruments. I am 
hoping that each child from years 4 to 6 will have the opportunity to learn the basic skills of a 

tuned instrument and be able to play in a group situation. It can be an instrument they have 
had some experience on, or an instrument they have never played before. We will be starting 

this program in Week 1 of Term 3 so hopefully everyone can be organised by then. 
 
For this part of my music program, each child needs access to an instrument. Recorders are 

easy to find and very cheap at some of the variety stores. Guitars, ukuleles and other 
woodwind instruments are fine also. Keyboards might be a bit large and awkward but still 

suitable. If necessary, the school does have a limited number of recorders which we are able 
to lend out on a temporary basis. 
 

Also, if you have any instruments sitting in the garage or the spare room collecting dust, we 
are trying to increase the supply of instruments in the school and would be very grateful for 

any donations! 
 

Please make sure the instrument is clearly labelled with your child’s name. I also 
need to make sure that students are aware that the instrument is totally their responsibility. 
Large instruments can be kept safely in my music room during the day but need to be taken 

home at the end of the day. The school holds no responsibility for lost or stolen 
instruments. 

 
Thank you for your continuing support and we look forward to sharing our music-making with 
you at some point in the future! Please contact me if you have any queries. 

 
Madeleine Speelman 

 

Well done to all who auditioned and performed in this year’s Talent Showcase. What an 

incredible bunch of stars we have at Hillarys! 

A huge thank you to my Talent Show Committee and a massive thank you to Helen Martin 
who designed the poster. And also to Tracy Sherriff who took photos. 

Well done to everyone who was involved!! 

Thank you! 

Madeleine Speelman 

 

http://www.hillarysps.wa.edu.au/
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CONNECTED COMMUNITY 

 

School Banking Bonus Day 
Monday 18th June 2018 
 
 

Next week you will have two opportunities to bank and earn 

reward tokens. We will be having a bonus banking day on Monday 18th June as well as our 
regular day on Thursday. This is your opportunity to get to your next goal that little bit 
quicker. 

Banking at pre-primary will not be running on the Monday but please come over to the Old 
Canteen in B Block between 8.15am-8.45am if you wish to make an extra deposit. See you 

then! 
 
 

 
 

               The new Childcare subsidy and what it means for you. 
 

On the 2nd of July, the Australian Government will transition to a new Child 
Care Subsidy (CCS).  This will replace the existing Childcare Rebate (CCR) 

and Childcare Benefit (CCB). 
There are a number of key changes that families who rely on childcare 

before and/or after school need to know, including: 
 

 Any benefit will be paid directly to child care providers (like Camp Australia), who will 

then only bill the ‘gap’ amount to families. 
 There will continue to be hardship relief 

 For families earning less than $186,958, there will no longer be an annual cap on the 
amount of subsidy you can receive.  For families earning between $186,958 and 
$351,248, an increased annual subsidy cap of $10,000 per child will apply each year. 

 
If you’d like to know what percentage of your Childcare costs you can claim back through the 

Childcare Subsidy, check out the simple Family childcare Subsidy Estimator at 
https://www.education.gov.au/sites/education/files/chcare/est/indes.html 
 

 

CAMP AUSTRALIA SURVEY 
 

 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/HillarysPrimarySchool 
 

 
 

 
Stay up to date with all the happenings of the P&C with their Facebook 
page: https://m.facebook.com/hillaryspandc/ 
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TERM PLANNER ð TERM 2 2018 
 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 
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 30 Apr 

 
 
 
 

1 May 
Newsletter 

 

2 May 
 
Dads of Hillarys Meet 

3 May 
 

4 May 
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7 May 
 
Swimming  P-2 

 
 
  
 

 

8 May   
 

 
Power Pack 7.55 -8.30am 

9 May 
 
 
Power Pack 3.00-3.40pm 
 
Motherôs Day Stall 

10 May 
  
 
 
 
Motherôs Day Stall 
 

11 May 
 
 
Power Pack 7.55 -8.30am 
 

Assembly C3 
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14 May 
NAPLAN  
 
Swimming  P-2 
 

15 May 
 
 
 
Newsletter 
 
Power Pack 7.55 -8.30am 

 

16 May 
 
 
 
 
Power Pack 3.00-3.40pm 

 
 

17 May 
 
 

18 May 
 
 
 
 
 
Power Pack 7.55 -8.30am 
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NAPLAN 

22 May    
 
 
 
Power Pack 7.55 -8.30am 

23 May 
 
 
 
Power Pack 3.00-3.40pm 

 

24 May 
 
 
 

25 May 
 
 
 

Assembly B3 & B4 
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 28 May 

 
29 May 
Newsletter 

 
Power Pack 7.55 -8.30am 

30 May 
 
 
Power Pack 3.00-3.40pm 
 

31 May  
 
 

1 June 
PD Day 
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WA DAY 

5 June 
 
 

 
Power Pack 7.55 -8.30am 

 

6 June 
 
Dads of Hillarys Meet 
 
Power Pack 3.00-3.40pm 

 

7 June 
  
 

8 June 
TALENT SHOWCASE 
 

Assembly B2 
Power Pack 7.55 -8.30am 
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 11 June 

 
12 June 
Newsletter 

 
Power Pack 7.55 -8.30am 

 

13 June 
 

 
Power Pack 3.00-3.40pm 

 

14 June 
 

 

15 June 
 
School Cross Country 
 
NO POWER PACK  
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19 June   
 

P & C Meeting 
 
Power Pack 7.55 -8.30am 

 

20 June 
 

 
 
Power Pack 3.00-3.40pm 

 

21 June 
 

 

22 June 
Lightning Carnival 

 
 
NO POWER PACK 
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 25 June 

 
 

  

26 June 
 
Newsletter 
 

 
 

27 June 
 
 
 

28 June 
 
 

 

29 June 
 
 

Assembly B1 
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